
       WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday-June 11                                                                                       
8:30a Mass Health of Jane Sokolik/SH                       

6:00p Adoration/SH                               

Thursday-June 12                               
8:30a Mass Ronald Francis Mensch+                      

Friday-June 13                             
6:00p Mass JJ Bledsoe+/SH                  

    Saturday-June 14                                                                                     
4:00p Mass Jimmy Thibault+/St C                                

6:00p-6:20p Confessions/SH                     
6:30p Mass Linda Francka+/SH                                                        

Sunday-June 15                                                           
7:30-7:50a Confession/SH                         

8:00a Mass Parish Family/SH                                                                       
10:30a Mass John & Marie                

McAndrews+/SH                      

 

 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH                                       
OUR GIFTS TO GOD  

6/1/2025                

Env/Cks:                   $ 2,560.00                    
Plate:                         355.00               
Maintenance:                  495.00             
Peter’s Pence:                   15.00                 
Communication Campaign:       10.00        
Total:                      $ 3,435.00 

 

 

                              PARISH INFORMATION                                                                                                    

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596                         
website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org            email:  sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                               
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                                                                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfarrar@dioscg.org                                                                              
Mary Rowley, OfÞce Manager 417-326-5596 (ofÞce) OfÞce Hours: M-F 8-4                                                                               

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576                                                  
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from              
6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN                                                                         
(SH)-Barbara Ball, President, 515-480-3545                                                                  
(StC)-Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447                                                                  

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR &                                                                                    
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Eric Shinault, 417-350-2686 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec, 417-327-5660 

                                       

                      SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION                                                                                                    
Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for 
marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic 
Church contact Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to share in Christ and the call to ever-
lasting life through faith, prayer and fellowship.”        

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION!                                                                                           

Saturday:  6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday:    7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart                       
or by appointment. 

First Friday: 6:30-6:50 p.m. 

ADORATION TO THE                                     
BLESSED SACRAMENT 

First Friday-7:00 AM-5:30 PM                                                                           

Second & Third Wednesday-6:00 PM 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK OR HOMEBOUND: Kevin Breesawitz,   
Jim  Estes,  Michael Lomax, Mary McGinnis, Kathleen Ricke, Sandra 
Samek, David Sandgren, Stacey Sechler, Bev & Sam Swihart and Fr. Pat 
Wissman.  Those in skilled care  facilities:   Carol Francka, Judy Gailey, 
Shirley Harris, Ann Kathka, Mary E. McGinnis, and Barbara Wood. 

MILITARY PRAYER ROSTER: Please remember those in our  

parish families serving in the military:  Airman Alex Ball, Airman Blane 
Breth, Airman Blake Gitner, PFC Samuel Wick, 2 Lt. Nick Yocom, and  

Cpt. Sam Boehmer.      

About our Parish 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  We       
remember those in our mission who are 
sick or unable to be with us:  Robert 
Agee, Myrna Bressner, Clara Clements, 
Kelly Conger,  Sienna  Cortes, Carol   
Gorman, Ann Kathka,  Paula Keller, 
MaƩhew Limbrick, BobeƩe Owens,   
AnneƩe  Petrone,  Tony  Petrone, Henri 
Thibault.  If you need prayers, please call 
Alice  754-8447, Paula 754-8067 or       
Fr. ScoƩ 326-8764. 

 

ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION                                       
OUR GIFTS TO GOD  

6/1/2025                

Env/Cks:                $ 335.00                    
Plate:                      16.00    
Total:                   $ 351.00 

DDF: Thank you to all who contributed 
this year.  Our total given was $1,020 
from 9 households.   

HEART TO HEART……………………..by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

TUPPERWARE (and the like) ALERT!!! If you brought a dish to a parish event; if you cooked 
a meal for me when I was ill; if you attended a meeting and brought snacks...you might just be 
missing a container that wants to come home.  This weekend we will have open adoptions or 
reunification meetings with orphaned/lost/forgotten containers.  If you think you might be miss-
ing an item of this sort, do not wait but go to the Parish Hall and view the table of lost Tupper-
ware!  Next weekend all these items will be up for adoption so don’t wait. 

If you have not already had a chance to view the May 23rd edition of our diocesan paper, “The 
Mirror,” please take a moment to locate your copy and do so.  This issue details all of the 
priestly assignments and changes.  Our deanery (deanery 3) will be welcoming several new 
priests. One at Marshfield/Conway now combined and another at Lebanon/Buffalo.  Please pray 
for these priests as they join our local community.  Thank you to Fr. Francis Xavier Theetla, 
current pastor at Marshfield, for his service in our deanery, he will  be returning to India to re-
ceive a new assignment in his diocese.    Fr. Jose Kumblumkal will also depart Lebanon as well 
as Fr. Simon Enudu who will depart Conway and Buffalo. 

This weekend we celebrate the Descent of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles. The same Holy 
Spirit that moved over the waters at creation and blew as a mighty wind.  This life-giving Spirit 
is poured out through the waters of Baptism and we are sealed with the gifts of the Spirit at 
Confirmation.  Let us pray, Come Holy Spirit into our hearts, our homes, our community and 
our church ever anew!  All are invited and encouraged to wear red this weekend to Mass.   

This past week I celebrated a graveside service with the family of Thomas Cooper who recently 
passed away.  Please pray for his daughters Katie and Alex at this time of grieving and for the 
repose of his soul.  Tom and his family have roots in Karlin.  Eternal rest grant unto him O Lord 
and let your perpetual light shine upon him. 

Thank you to Bob Bowes for responding to the recent bulletin request for the Finance Council 
position.  Bob Bowes is hereby appointed a member of the  Finance Council and will begin 
service immediately assisting with budget preparations for the new fiscal year. 

Let us take a moment to extend a Sacred Heart Church welcome to seminarian Daniel Dunn 
from the east side of our diocese.  Daniel will be serving a summer internship with us until  
early August.  Daniel currently is in the final period of preparation before ordination as a     
deacon, God willing.  Please introduce yourselves and take time to get to know Daniel during 
his summer service. 

Blessings, 

Fr. Scott   

 

Many thanks to all for your acts of kindness, prayers, cards, and Masses during 
the sickness and passing of my sister, Becky Schonert.  Losing a sister is hard, and 
this family of faith has helped our grieving through your acƟon of support.  Thank 
you all and blessings to this parish for your love.       -Mary Rowley & Family 
 

 
ULTREYA-CURSILLO:  Southern Missouri Cursillo-West Side There will be an Ultreya on                  
Saturday, June 28, 2025, at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, 2200 W. Republic Road, Springfield, with 
adoraƟon at 9:00 a.m. in the church chapel and gathering at 10:00 a.m. in the adult educaƟon 
room.  All that aƩended past and new Cursillistas should aƩend and those inquiring and              
interested in learning more about the Cursillo Movement and Retreat.  Please bring your 
booklet that you received at your Cursillo and bring a snack.  REMEMBER: Make a friend, Be a 
friend, Bring a friend to Christ.  Hope to see you there.  Contact Mary Williams at                  
williams6mj@gmail.com or 417-371-3588. 

DIOCESAN DEVELOPMENT 
FUND: Thank you to all who have 
pledged for the DDF campaign.  
We have received $31,847 from 
75 donors.  Our goal is $43,045 
and 116 donors. 

 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION/
FAITH FORMATION HELP 
NEEDED:  Our parish is acƟvely 
seeking volunteers for our faith 
formaƟon classes for the 2025-
2026 year for these grades: 
3rd/4th; 5th/6th; 7th/8th 
(ConfirmaƟon  program); and High 
School.  We would love to have a 
few volunteers to help form a 
youth director team.  Anyone who 
is interested in these posiƟons, 
please contact Darlene Arendt  
417-298-6237, Fr. ScoƩ, or the 
Parish Office.   


